DODGERTOWN SAC MEETING NOTES
November 17, 2016

Members in attendance: Stacey Miller, Taylor Caldwell, Denise Swanigan

Faculty: Jessica Cantlon, Sophia Biniaminov, Crystal Melton, Emilio Gonzalez

Parents: None

Community Members: Barbara Pearce

Stacey Miller called the meeting to order at 5:13 P.M.

Agenda: See Attached Copy

Election of Executive Board: No elections were made to the Student Advisory Council board.
Treasury Report:

As of 11/17/16, there is $5,282.15 in the SAC budget.

Request for Funds:

Ms. Biniaminov, Exceptional Children Education (ESE) teacher, has a request of funds. Due to
lack of quorum, this request was put on the table until the next meeting.

Princiapal’s Report:

We have some exciting things happening at Dodgertown!

* We had a full house at Bring Your Parent to Breakfast on September 30"

* Hurricane Matthew did not stop us from participating in National Walk to School Day on
October 5™. We had over 100 students, teachers, and community members contribute
to make this day successful.

* Several of our teachers will be completing professional development with the Florida
Diagnostic & Learning Resources System (FDLRS) on CHAMPS, a proactive and positive
approach to classroom management. These strategies will be used in model classrooms
around our school.

* iReady, a research-based, supplemental program that we implement, is used
consistently across the district. It teaches to the students’ strengths and struggles in the
areas of Language Arts and Mathematics.

* Indian River County Schools has issued a mandated Cultural Competencies course for all
employees. 100% of our Dodgertown staff has completed this course! ©

* November 21st: Vero Beach High School band will perform for all students.



November 21st: Thanksgiving Feast in the cafeteria during lunch periods. All families are
invited to attend.

November 30th: Math and Science Night from 5-6.

December 15" Winter Program including student performances from all grades K-5
from 6:00 P.M. to 7:30 P.M.

Presentations:

Mr. Emilio Gonzalez presented school-wide discipline/referral and attendance data.
Attendance data is presented by grade level in the front office. He also presented 3™
grade Baseline and Benchmark 1 data.

Mrs. Denise Swanigan discussed the iReady program and how it is utilized in our school.
Students will be completing the next data point (growth assessment) in January. There
was an after-school math program provided to several students across the school.

Ms. Jessica Cantlon discussed the future literacy after-school program that will begin for
students in January. This program will focus on informational text and will last until 5
P.M. on meeting days. Both the literacy and math programs have utilized district
benchmark data to better reach the needs of our students

Parent Questions/Concerns: None

NEXT SAC MEETING WILL BE HELD ON Wednesday, November 30, 2016 AT 8:00 A.M. IN THE

MEDIA CENTER.

Motion to adjourn meeting

Stacey Miller adjourned the meeting at 5:40 P.M.



